H

The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?

Club Leaders

Robert D. Hulshouser
President

y Brad Marx
&) President-Elect

Debbie Mitsch
Membership Chair,Vice
President

P Robert D Frizell
‘:’ iPast President
J

Gregory E. Bruce
Secretary

Jay Larsen
Treasurer

¥| Jim Paxton
= Bulletin Editor,Club
Director

Christine L. Smith
Club Director,Youth
Service Chair

¥ David Joseph
Jochman
] Club Director

- Michael Soden
&9 | Club Director,Club
’ Executive Secretary

Larry E. Skaggs
Club Director

Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director

aving trouble viewing this email? Click here to view it in a web browser.

Green Valley Rotary
Newsletter
A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/
Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program
July 13, 2017

Speaker: Cyndi Deboer - Author

Program: Me, Myself & Eye is the blending and acceptance of ME,
the physical body, MYSELF, the emotional mind and EYE, the
prosthesis...into a complete and healthy being. This inspirational
mini-memoir's Mission is to inspire others to find their inner strength
through this challenging time of loss. Cynthia educates the public
about this somewhat taboo subject in order to generate understanding
and compassion. For more information visit:
www.memyselfandeyebook.com or contact Cynthia at:
memyselfandeyebook@gmail.com.

Scribe assignments

7/13/2017 Bob Hulshouser
7/20/2017 Debbie Mitsch
7/27/2017 Jim Paxton

Rotary Recap July 7, 2017
By:Stephen Tucker & Jim Paxton

Shiny new Club President Brad Marx opened his first meeting
ringing the bell at 7am. Pres. Brad told Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV)
there would be a monthly social Roundup at the Black Mountain Grill the
following evening at 5:30pm. Bob Dworkin updated us on the Bike Ride
fundraiser scheduled for October. Vice Pres Debbie Mitsch introduced a
formidable group of guests and visitors.

Judge Susan Johnson and Immediate Past President Bob
Hulshouser awarded a Paul Harris plus five pin to this years’ Rotarian of the
Year Ted Durant. Ted really needed the pin because he had forgotten to wear
a Rotary pin to the meeting!


http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/ezbulletin/index.cfm?ezbulletinid=17241
http://GreenValleyRotary.org/
http://www.memyselfandeyebook.com/
mailto:memyselfandeyebook@gmail.com

Bi;thdays Past district Governor Larry Skaggs took over for Trivia and
g " _wmi Russell K Bowler

N July 12 Happy Dollars. Dave Chase earned exemption from fines by knowing about
Elvis’ first song. Darcy Dougherty contributed five happy dollars for her
recent tour of California parks with hubby Bob. John Hoolihan was pleased
Larry E. Skaggs that daughter Shannon was at the meeting. Jay Larson was delighted to turn
July 12 over the club treasurer’s duty to Terry Perkins. Julie Todd enjoyed her
recent class reunion. Susan Johnson thought that her recent visit to the LBJ
Library in Austin, was worth a happy dollar. Dave McGovern was pleased
that wife Diane was recovering from an illness and that he had shed a few
pounds. Dr. Don Havins took some (very positive) heat for his front page
Review Journal story this last week on his medical students changing state
law on marijuana impairment standards. Terry Perkins liked our contributions
to the weekly Polio Pigs and his attendance at the Barbershop Quartet finals
here recently. Christine Smith is just back from France. She and outgoing
Pres Bob also tossed in a few dollars in honor of our new officers and Rotarian
of the Year Ted.

Mike Peterson
August 04

Wedding
Anniversaries No
Anniversaries

Events

July 2017 Dave Jochman introduced the day’s speaker, Ed Hall, of the Pearl
229 E};ecy”d' SRR DL LR Harbor Survivors Association. When Ed joined the Association there were 61
07/20 - Henderson Professional members in the Las Vegas area. He is now one of two remaining locally. Ed
Fire fighters : joined the U.S. Army at age 16 and was assigned to a transport ship that sailed
07/27 - Ashley Katherine Presents R . .

August 2017 from the East Coast through the Panama Canal to its bucolic assignment at

08/03 - message from a CEO Fort Armstrong at Pearl Harbor in Hawaii.
Rotary Club Green Valley meets
Thursdays, WildHorse Golf Club,

7:00 a.m. In the early morning hours of December 7, 1941, now age 18, Ed
was preparing to spray paint a barracks mess hall at Hickham Field. He heard
a boom, another and then a horrible explosion in hangers 9 and 11. Chunks of
asphalt were kicking up around him when he saw a Zero flying toward him
firing its guns. The Japanese plane came close enough that he could see the
pilot smiling. Fourteen men in the barracks lost their lives in the attack and
the mess hall that he was preparing to paint was destroyed. Ed was a first
hand observer of wounded with terrible injuries and misery. In all, over 2600
servicemen were killed that day; 1,171 of them on the battleship U.S.S.
Arizona, now a monument and still a commissioned Navy ship.

It was our considerable privilege to hear Ed Hall at last week's meeting.
This well spoken, still sharp nonagenarian was and is a living treasure.

Jeff Payne Nathan
Guests Henderson Shannon
Hoolihan Ed

Gamone




Visiting
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Steve Gilbert
Heiner
ShellyJohnson
Hall-Speaker

None

Steve
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